
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      19 August 2012

The meeting was called to order at 0945 by Barbara Riddy.  21 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Darrel Schlitz: that the Minutes of the 15 July 2012 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Ron Kusch.                                                                                               Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
A letter was received from Airport Management concerning required corrections to our fuel system.  Almost all items have already been completed, but there is a requirement for a new fuel spill kit and an emergency fuel shut-off switch.  Ken Welte will address these items immediately and Barbara Riddy will reply to the Airport’s letter.   Ken will also acquire an eye-wash kit.                   
                                                                                                         Action:  Ken Welte, Barbara Riddy

On 5 May, during the 99s Poker Run and our monthly breakfast, an incident occurred in which an airport employee apparently approached a taxiing aircraft in an improper and unsafe manner.  It is understood that the Airport has completed a report which may assign blame to the Club.  (The report has not yet been seen by anyone in the Club, despite requests.)  Given that the incident did not occur on Club property and did not involve Club Members, it was decided to write a report explaining the incident from our point of view.  Andrea witnessed the event and volunteered to write the report.  Anyone else who saw the incident is asked to contact Andrea and contribute to the report.   The report will be submitted by the witnesses – it will not be an NFC report.  Barbara will determine if the report should go to the Airport, Transport Canada, or both.                                                                         Action:  Andrea Trepanier, Barbara Riddy
The NAC has several new members.  In order to meet them in an informal setting and explain what the Club is all about, we will invite all NAC members to our monthly breakfast on 6 October.  Doug Wakefield will send the invitation.                                Action: Doug Wakefield 

3. Financial
June
Net income      -$3,594.13
Year to Date      $7,077.07
Moved by Murray Welte: that the June 2012 financial report be accepted  

Seconded by John Veale
                       





      Carried    
July

Net Income        $2,279.97

Year to Date      $9,357.04
Moved by Bob Lepschi: that the July 2012 financial report be accepted  

Seconded by Darrel Schlitz.                                                                                               Carried     

Vending Machine Report – The snack machine has $248 and the pop machine has $217 left to       pay down until they are completely paid for by the profits from the machines.

Social Fund – Some concern was expressed that the fund was apparently not making money on the monthly breakfasts.  The consensus was that the fund is making money, and the difference is in the amount of stock in the fridge and freezer.  However, it was decided that at future monthly breakfasts people will be asked to contribute $5 before being given a plate.
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz    
Darrel contributed a significant amount of time and effort in helping to fix a plumbing problem in the Clubhouse.  A bill from the plumbing company is forthcoming.
Thanks to Garth Siewert and Ron Whyte for providing fill, topsoil and grass seed to fill in the drop-off from the sidewalk on the north side of the Clubhouse. 
  b. Parking – Paul Ralph  (absent)
 One parking spot is available.
There has been concern that the grass around some tied-down planes is not being mowed regularly.  This gives the entire Club area an unkempt, run-down appearance.  (Mowing the grass around a tied-down aircraft is the owner’s responsibility.)   After some discussion, it was Moved by Andrea Trepanier: that effective 1 September 2012, owners of tied–down aircraft who do not mow the grass around their plane to a length consistent with the grass in the common areas will be given one week’s warning to cut the grass.  If the grass is not cut, the owner will be assessed a charge of $50.  If the charge is not paid within 30 days the owners’ discount fuel privileges will be revoked.  
Seconded: by Murray Welte.                                                                                       Carried
c.  Social –  vacant
A Social Director is still required.  Volunteers are encouraged to step forward.
A sign-up sheet for volunteer cooks and helpers for the monthly breakfasts will be posted on the notice board.
d. Membership – Autumn Umanetz  
Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that Membership Applications from Rock Witney, David Powell-Williams, Mark Wittemore, and Andrzej Rosnowski be accepted. 
Seconded by Ron Kusch                                                                                           Carried

e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Ken Welte 
July fuel sales:  16,406 litres.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
1 September – NFC monthly breakfast

6 October – NFC monthly breakfast.  NAC members invited. 
Major Fly-ins
Reno Air Races.  Reno, Nevada.  12-16 September 2012.  http://www.airrace.org/index.php
(To be confirmed.)
AOPA Aviation Summit.  Palm Springs, California.  11-13 October 2012.  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.  Nil
b.
 Bursary.  Drafting of the terms of reference award of the bursary is in progress. 
7. New Business   
a. Squamish Runway
Squamish runway numbers have been changed to 15/33.
b. Social Flying Web Site
Autumn reported that there has been little activity on the site.  Barbara will contact other clubs and groups to see if they can contribute more information and publicize the site more.
c. Club Telephone

The Club telephone is not working well.  Autumn will investigate to see if the video cameras are interfering.
d.   Nav Canada
      The Clubhouse has for years been designated as an alternate location for Nanaimo FSS.  A request is anticipated to allow installation of a permanent FSS antenna on the Clubhouse.
8.
Next Meeting Date
 16 September 2012
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Murray Welte: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Andrea Trepanier.                                                                                              Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1038.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to Kevin Maher for a very interesting talk on Pratt and Whitney radial engines.
    Thanks to the volunteer chefs responsible for providing a tasty brunch.
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